

CITY OF ALAMO HEIGHTS

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT
6116 BROADWAY
SAN ANTONIO, TX 78209
210-826-0516

Planning & Zoning Commission Monday, October 07, 2019 – 5:30 P.M. 6116 Broadway St, City Council Chambers

Case No. 408:

Public hearing, consideration, and action will take place on Monday, October 07, 2019 at 5:30pm in the Council Chambers of the City of Alamo Heights located at 6116 Broadway St, Alamo Heights, TX regarding a request of George Geis, owner, to rezone one (1) property currently known as 119 Patterson, identified as CB 4024, BLK 3, LOT 11 from SF-A (Single Family A) to B-1 (Business District 1).

The City Council of the City of Alamo Heights will conduct a public hearing on Monday, October 14, 2019 at its regular City Council meeting at 5:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers located at 6116 Broadway St, relating to the recommendations of the Planning and Zoning Commission regarding the same issues.

*Plans will not be available online for all case types and floor plans will not be available online.

GEORGE A. GEIS

4901 Broadway Suite 1200 San Antonio, Texas 78209

(210) 225-1220 Fax (210) 225-2925

August 26, 2019

Nina Shealey, MPA Director Community Development Services City of Alamo Heights 6116 Broadway Alamo Heights, Texas 78209

Re: Rezoning Application for 119 Patterson Avenue

Dear Ms. Shealey,

I am applying to rezone the property located at 119 Patterson Avenue, requesting that the zoning be changed from SFA to BD1. I purchased the property in 1988, completed a remodel of the property, and lived in the house with my family until 1993. Since that time, I have leased the property to various residential and live/work tenants who have used the space as both a home and as home offices. The existing tenant has been in the space for approximately 10 years and her needs with her nonprofit organization have evolved, necessitating a purely office need at this time.

I am applying for a rezoning so my long-standing tenant and positive steward of Alamo Heights can continue to lease the property and be in accordance with the City's zoning classifications. The property is flanked on three sides by heavily trafficked commercial properties, including Central Market, and abuts a commercial parking lot that I also own for one of my adjacent commercial properties. An office use of this property would not cause any increase in traffic or parking congestion than what is already present. I am happy to allow the 119 Patterson Avenue tenants use of my commercial parking lot should they ever encounter the need for additional parking so there would be minimal, if any, impact to the single neighboring residential property.

It is my hope that this rezoning request is granted so that the City of Alamo Heights can continue to have a terrific nonprofit as a local business.

Sincerely,

George A. Geis

Deone a. Deis



